



September 2017

Newsletter







30

<u>Calendar</u>

4.10.17	Y6 Colomendy Residential
4.10.17	Nursery Meet & Greet 9:15am
4.10.17	Reception Meet & Greet 2:30pm
13.10.17	Lilac Class trip to Rosie's farm
16/17/18 Oct '17	Parent consultations
24.10.17	Y5 Tattenhall Residential
27.10.17	INSET day School closed
30.10.17	School closed for half term.

Reminders:

- * PE kits in school every week—black shorts, white tshirt and pumps.
- * Black school shoes.
- * Read at home every night.
- * School Meal price is now £2.25

A message from our Head Teacher...



Welcome to the first autumn term newsletter!

I hope that you enjoyed some rest and relaxation during the summer break. The children have returned to school bright eyed and bushy tailed and they look fantastic; so smart in their new

uniforms and black school shoes. Thank you for supporting our uniform policy. I am proud of each and every one of them as they are really making a good effort in their new classes.

Thank you for your patience during the first few weeks whilst we adjusted to the classes having moved over the summer. It's now very exciting to see our new nursery and reception building coming out of the ground. Our topic this term is 'Grand Designs' so all the children will find out about the plans of the new build!

I look forward to a super term of learning together!

Attendance

Having 100% attendance is especially important to ensure all children reach their full potential. Missing one day means missing out on essential learning.

So at Willow Wood we are now rewarding 100% attendance each week!

On a Friday every child who has had 100% attendance will receive a certificate and a sticker.

At the end of each half term the children with the most weeks of 100% attendance will receive a prize.

Then at the end of the term all the children with the most weeks of 100% attendance will enter a prize draw to win a voucher for a family day out!

Please ensure your child is in school on time everyday!





Site safety

Parts of Willow Wood continues to be a building site, which is a dangerous place. Please make sure your children stay away



from the barriers and cones out of school hours and during the weekends so that they are safe at all times. The police will be called if chil-

dren are found on the site.

Thank you.



Coffee morning



If you would like to find out more about our new build or you have any queries or questions please come along to our new build coffee morning on

Monday 23rd October at 9am

in the Rainbow building hall.
We look forward to seeing you there!

FAST is coming...

Families And Schools Together (FAST) is a weekly club for year 1 families to attend together each week starting after Christmas. Families get to spend quality time together, playing games and having a meal then parents get some child free time to have a coffee and a chat.

If you are a year 1 parent and want more information please see Mrs Bott or Mrs Ullein.



Health & Safety



Learning Today for Tomorrow Please keep all our families safe by parking considerately and driving slowly in and around school, especially when driving in and out of the car parks.

Also please mind your step in and around school due to the leaves from the trees and extra mud from the building work, they can be a slip hazard.



This year we welcome some fabulous new staff to our amazing Willow Wood team!
In Nursery we welcome Mrs Leech from a school in Alsager and in Year 1 we welcome Miss Coy who has joined us from a school in Liverpool.
I'm sure you will all join us in giving them a warm Willow Wood welcome!